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   For the month of June we are honoring Chris Gill and his wife 
Sharon.  They live on Allegheny Drive in Sterling Heights.    

   Chris joined the Knights of Columbus in 1992.  
  Congratulations Chris and Sharon for being chosen 
June Family of the Month by your Brother Knights. 

 

 
 

 

   

 

 

GRAND KNIGHT - A FEW WORDS FROM SCOTT…. 
Vivat Jesus 
 
Dear Brother Knights: 
 
We are men of faith and men of action! 
 
   As the official holiday season has started, I would like to take the 
time to wish all of you and your families a Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year! 
   With the holidays as busy as ever for all of us, I would like to reflect 
on the importance of family.  I encourage you to take time each day, 
week or this month to thank God for the gifts he has given us.  These 
are the gifts of our family.  For me this is defined as not only my 
immediate family, but all of you as Brother Knights! 
   I thank God each day for all of you and your families for what you do 
for our council!  I know that at times we get wrapped up in all of our 
schedules, daily tasks and social media and sometimes lose focus on 
more important things.  In my family, we try each week to have family 
time on the weekends to reconnect.  In my personal and business 
world, we look at Sunday as “SHARPEN THE SAW” where it is an 
opportunity to take a step back and focus on what matters most, 
mainly your family and faith.  There are some businesses in our area 
that are closed on Sundays to show that they are taking an active step 
in promoting this action.  Something to think about.  How will you 
“Sharpen the Saw” in your family and faith?  Here are a few links for 
your viewing pleasure that provide some further explanation, 
especially the YouTube video! 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=REdUBHegJws 
https:www.medium.com@katiebeth0/the-7-habits-of-highly-effective-
christians-8af3de7b3b36 
http:www.godslivingstones.org/sharpen-your-saw/701.html 
 
   Thank you for a great 2018 and trusting me as your Grand Knight!  I 
am honored to serve!  I look forward to 2019 and all of the creative 
ways we can do more with less. 
 
Thank You Notes! 

• All that helped set up for the 1st degree in November! 
• All that helped at our monthly breakfast in November! 
• Dave Piccinini for donating a deer and processing costs for 

the Wild Game Dinner! 
• Warren for publishing the email addresses for Google 

Calendar! 

• Paul for working on updating emails for member 
management! 

• Rob Murawski for getting Christmas CD’s for December 
fundraiser! 

• All that have paid their 2019 dues!  All that need to pay their 
2018 dues? 

• Jim Ososkie for our 3rd Annual Kielbasa Making Event - 
$350 was raised. 

• All that volunteered for filling Faith-In-Action open positions! 
• All that helped set up/prepare for the Memorial Mass in 

November! 
 
Upcoming Events! 

• Dec. 16 – KofC Children’s Christmas Party, 2pm-6pm 
• Dec. 27 – KofC Blood Drive – Gary Lusk 
• Dec, 27 – NO KofC MEETING (Officers may meet if 

needed) 
• Jan. 10 – KofC Council Meeting 
• Jan. 11 – Trivia Night – Social Activity (Joe) 
• Jan. 13 – Monthly Breakfast – STL Athletics 
• Jan. 14 – Jan 22 – Novena for Life (Scott/Jason) 
• Jan. 15 – District 21 and 8 Meeting – Club Room (Jason) 
• Jan. 19 – Vittorini Pasta Fundraiser – Seminarians (St. 

Therese) 
• Jan. 25 – KofC Planning Meeting 
• Feb. 3 – Monthly Breakfast 
• Feb. 9 – Wild Game Dinner 
• Feb. 10 – 11 – Casino Bus Trip (George) 
• Feb. 14 – KofC Council Meeting 
• Feb. 16 – Major Degree – 8:30 am @ St. Isadore 
• Feb. 28 – KofC Planning Meeting 
• Mar. 2 – Corporate Communion – (Waiting Approval) 
• Mar. 28 – 1st Degree – KofC Hall – 7:00 pm 
• Apr. 25 – 1st Degree – KofC Hall – 7:00 pm 
• May 30 – 1st Degree – KofC Hall – 7:00 pm 

 
Council Help Needed: 

• Admissions Committee (3) People – We are looking to 
get some people to assist Jim Adams with new members as 
we develop this process.  If you are interested, please email 
me or Jim Adams. 

o Francis Elwart 
o OPEN 
o OPEN 



  

 

 

   

 

  

ST. LAWRENCE COUNCIL 
KNIGHT LIFE 

St. Lawrence Council 2950 
44425 Utica Road; Utica, Michigan 48317 

Council Website:  http://www.uticakofc.com 
MEETINGS - 2nd and last Thursday of each month 

 
OFFICERS 

 
Chaplain………………………………........…..Father Roman Pasieczny  
District Deputy…………..…………………….……….……Jason Meyers 
Grand Knight………………………………………………Scott A. Morgan 
Deputy Grand Knight……...………………….…………Francis V. Elwart 
Warden………..…………………………………………………Guy Anzell 
Chancellor…............................................................................Harry Kuk 
Trustee………….….....…Dennis Seefried, Joe Lograsso, Kim Wiegand 
Recorder………………………………………………….Antonio Quagliato 
Treasurer………………………………………..……………..Don Heydens 
Advocate……………………………………………………James Bokshan 
Financial Secretary…………………………..…………….Paul Burmeister 
Lecturer…………………………………..………………….…Robert  Walz 
Inside Guard……………………………………Gerald Birr and Paul Cone 
Outside Guard…………………………..Joe Manuszak, John Gasnowski 
Roundtable Coordinator…………………………………….……..Ed Braet 
 

DIRECTORS 
Program Director……………………………………….……..Joe Lograsso 
Membership Director…………………………………………….Jim Adams 
Church Activities Director…………………..…………………Rick Lumetta 
 Council Activities Director………………………………….Joe Manuszak 
Youth Activities Director………………………………………Joe Lograsso 
Family Life Director……………………………………………….Paul Cone 
Community Activities Director………………………………Francis Elwart 
 

CHAIRMAN 
Knight Life Editor……………………………….…………Larry Nardecchia 
Degree Master…………………………………………………Don Heydens 
Mentally Impaired Chairman ………..George Wiegand, Paul Burmeister 
Vocations Chairman………………………………………Dale Niedzwiecki 
Boysville Chairman…………………………………...……Warren Sawdon 
Eyes for the Needy…………………………………….………Tom Mueller 
Pro-Life……………………………………………….…..Chris Gill (Sharon) 
Picnic Grounds……………………………………………Dale Niedzwiecki 
Retentions…………………………………………………………Ray Keller 
Hall Manager……………..Ernie’s Catering (586) 739-9063/Sam Backos 
Club Room…………………………………………………..Ken Grunewald 
Club Room Phone……………………………………….….(586) 739-9063 
 

ROSARY CHAIN 
                               
Larry Shekoski…………………………………..………….(586) 731-3548 
 

INSURANCE REPRESENTATIVE 
                          

K OF C FACILITIES RENTAL INFORMATION 
 

Hall………………………..……………..……………………(586) 739-9063 
Picnic Grounds…………..……………………………….….(586) 739-9063 
 

State Website Line – www.mikofc.org 
Supreme Website Link – www.kofc.org 

Supreme Council Website for Career Opportunity – 
http://www.kofc.org/careers 

 
 

COUNCIL ACTIVITIES FOR 
DECEMBER – MAY 

 
   December 1, 2018 – Kielbasa making with Jim Ososkie at KofC 
   Hall 800 am – 1:00 pm 
   December 3, 2018 – Knights Corp Meeting – 7:30 pm (This  
   Meeting is open to all members).  Attendance of Knights Corp 
   Members is MANDATORY. 
   December 9, 2018 – Youth Leadership Team - Club room -      
   10:00 am – 1:00 pm 
   December 13 – Officer’s Meeting - Club room - 8:00 – 9:30 PM 
   December 16, 2018 – Children’s Christmas Party- 2:00 – 6:00 pm - 
   Main Hall 
   December 19, 2018 – KofC 4th Degree Christmas Party - 6:00pm – 
   11:00 p - Main Hall. 
   December 24, 2018 – CHRISTMAS EVE 
   December 25, 2018 – CHRISTMAS DAY 
   December 27, 2018 – Blood Drive – Gary Lusk – 12:00 – 7:00 pm  
   Main Hall 
   December 27, 2018 – NO KofC MEETING.  OFFICERS MAY 
   MEET IF NEEDED 
   December 31, 2018 – NEW YEARS EVE 
   JANUARY 1, 2019 – NEW YEARS DAY 
   January 10, 2019 – KofC Meeting 
   January 11, 2019 – Trivia Night 
  January 13, 2019 – Monthly Breakfast 
   January 19, 2019 – Vittorini Pasta Fundraiser – Seminarians – 
   St. Therese 
   January 25, 2019 – Family Movie Night – Main Hall 
   January 31, 2019 – KofC Planning Meeting    
   February 3, 2019 – Monthly Breakfast 
   February 9, 2019 – Wild Game Dinner 
   February 10-11, 2019 – Casino Bus Trip 
   February 14, 2019 – KofC Council Meeting 
   February 16, 2019 – Major Degree 
   February 28, 2019 – KofC Planning Meeting 
   March 2, 2019 – 4th Degree Exemplification at DeCarlo’s 
   March 28, 2019 – 1st Degree – KofC Hall – 7:00 pm 
   April 25, 2019 – 1st Degree – KofC Hall – 7:00 pm 
   May 30, 2019 – 1st Degree – KofC Hall – 7:00 pm 
   Fraternally, 
 
   Joe Manuszak 
   Council Activities Director 
 

    
 

     
        Career Opportunity 
 
       The Knights of Columbus is seeking a Field Agent for a 
       career opportunity representing their insurance  program. 
       They offer a complete benefits package with this full-time 
       position.  In order to qualify, one must be eligible for  
       membership in the Knights of Columbus.  For more 
       iInformation, please contact, Don M. Wesley FICF, General 
       Agent, at (888) 393-7539, or don.wesley@kofc.org 
 
 
 

 
 

   



  

KNIGHTS BANQUET HALL – BACK HALL RENTALS 
BOOKING NOW! 
 
Attention all members! 

 
Booking now for 2018 Holiday Parties! 
 
   The Knights Corporation is now managing bookings for up to 75 
people for the back hall effective October 11, 2018. 
   These new changes will allow us to rent this space as we have done 
in the past.  As an added bonus, we are now offering a discount for 
KofC #2950 members as an incentive.  You must be a member in 
good standing to qualify. 
   The following rates have been approved by the Knights Corporation 
effective immediately for future bookings. 
 
Non-Members: 
 

• $375.00 for 4 hours flat rate rental 
• Outside food is allowed 
• Catering options are available  if needed 
• Room rental only, no kitchen or facilities use 

 
KofC #2950 Members: 
 

• $300.00 for 6 hours 
• Outside food is allowed 
• Catering options are available if needed 
• Room rental only, no kitchen or facilities use 
• KofC Member must be the renter, sign the contract, do  

set-up & clean-up and be on site for the rental. 
 
Please contact Dennis Murray for available dates! 
(248) 650-5895 
Dennismurray975@gmail.com 
 
 

                      
 
 

                          
 

KNIGHT’S BANQUET HALL UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT 
 
   Welcome Ernie’s Catering!  The Knights Corporation is pleased to 
welcome Ernie’s Catering as our new banquet hall management team!  
Sam Backos, owner of Ernie’s Mediterranean in Clinton Township, MI 
and his professional staff have many years of elegant banquet 
services experience!  Let Ernie’s plan your next event!  Inquiries can 
be submitted via our website at www.uticakofc.com, by emailing 
salesernies@gmail.com or by calling (586) 739-9063. 
 
 

OUR SICK MEMBERS 
 
   Our prayers are required for the Brother Knights and family members 
who are sick and recovering: Megan Singer, Beverly Bebee, Jim 
Langeveld, Stan Singer, Terry Donovan, Ann Marie Badke, Tracey 
Wallelunga, Jeremy Yorke, Kenneth Mulka,  Ron Wiegand, Joshua Walz, 
Mike Hoste, Marion Lelito, Bonnie Attard, Griffen Davies, Ray Phillips, 
Olivia Kelly Tsvetkoff, Clara Mueller, Crystal Gittens,  Ray Phillips, 
Richard Gitter, Kelly Gill, Don Heydens Jr., Carol Poma, Joann Wiegand,  
Dolan Gilbert, Linda Nardecchia, Kari Nardecchia, Norm Altz, Maurice 
D’Hondt, Ann Marie Badke, Robert Quaine Sr., Roy Ansell, Norm Altz, 
Stan Singer, Terry Donovan, Paul Rybicki, Norm Altz, John Mohan, 
Sandy Barg, Kevin Popis, Frank Singer, Francis Jerome,  Robert Quaine, 
Jr., Jeanne Schoenjahn, Robert Rogensee, Matt Gumbel, Tom Kendro, 
Rene Battani, Thomas Zarro, Tom Dapoz, Maria Gatt, ‘David Wiegand, 
Ken Gruenwald, Ken Popis  and MaryLu DeFauw. 
 
    Also please remember in your prayers our deceased members and 
their families:    
 
   If you know of anyone who should be on the list please call us at 

(586) 978-0579 or email us at:  lindanardecchia@gmail.com.   Any 
names that are underlined will come off the list next month unless we 
hear from you. 
 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 
 
   For the Month of December we are honoring Brother Chris Gill 
and his wife, Sharon as Family of the Month.  They have lived on 
Allegheny in Sterling Heights for 20 years. They have been 
married for 37 years and have two children – Kelly who is 25 and 
Kevin who is 26. 
   Chris and his family are members of St. Lawrence Parish. They 
are members of Little Flock, Members of St. Lawrence Pro-Life:  
“Profoundly Pro Life;” and involved in St. Lawrence Bible studies.  
Sharon oversees “Guadalupe Students For Life” – monthly 
ProLife class for five eighth graders at St. Lawrence School. 
   Sharon is retired.  Chris retired December 2017 as an 
Unemployment Analyst at the State of Michigan after 43 years. 
   He joined Gabriel Richard Council in 1990 and transferred to 
St. Lawrence Council in 2001.  Chris is the Pro-Life Chairman 
with help from Sharon. 
   In their spare time they enjoy being with family and friends. 
   Congratulations Chris and Sharon for being chosen Family of 
the Month for December by your brother Knights. 
 
 

                              
MEMBERSHIP GOALS 
 
   Who do you know that would be a great candidate as a new member 
of our council?  We all know at least 1-2 people that would make a 
great Knight!  Please email Jim Adams with your suggestions 
jojim6@aol.com   Keep up the great work.   We are at 41% of our goal! 



  

Faith in Action – New Requirements! – UPDATE – ALL 
POSITIONS ARE FILLED! 
 
   I am pleased to announce that with all of your help we have filled all 
the open positions! 
   This is great news and will allow us to be compliant with all of the 
new requirements for this program! 
    
 

   Please continue to work with Joe Lograsso for the needs of these 
programs! 
 
   Here is a link for the program guide for your review: 
 
https://www.koc.org/en/resources/programs/10590-faaith-in-action-
guidebook.pdf 

 

Here are the openings we are looking for help . . . 

• Spiritual Reflection - (Guy Ansell & Francis Elwart) 
 
 

• Family 
Consecration to the Holy Family - (Joe Lograsso and Rick 
Similuk) 
 
 

 
• Community 
• Essay Contest - (Julie Tsatos & Joe Lograsso) 
• Free Throw Contest - (Steve & Peggy Salter / District Event 

with St. Kieran) 

 

• Life 
• Novena for Life - (Scott Morgan & Jason Meyers) 
• Pregnancy Center – (George & Debby Wiegand) 
• Mass for people with special needs – (Anthony Quagliato) 



  

  

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 
 
   For the Month of December we are honoring Brother Don Heydens 
as Knight of the Month.  He and his wife, Barbara have lived on 
Sassafras Drive in Shelby Township for the last 19 years. They have 
been married for 49 years.  They have three married children:   Donald 
JR (Ellen), Scott (Kerri) and Melissa (Jack).  They have four 
grandchildren ages 4 to 7.  Khloe is 7 years old, Samantha is six years 
old, Brady is five years old and Luke is four years old. 
  Don and Barb are members of St. John Vianney church.  Don is a 
member of the Saturday 5:00 pm Usher team.  Barb and Don are 
counters for the Sunday collection and they help out with the Mc Rest 
program.    
   Don is currently retired after working more than 40 years in the 
automotive industry.  Barb retired from the Utica Community Schools. 
   Don joined St. Lawrence Council in 1973.  He has held the offices of 
warden, Deputy Grand Knight and Grand Knight.  He is the current 
Treasurer.  He is the Chairman for the Ultrasound Initiative.  A 3D 
Ultrasound Machine was delivered in October and we are currently 
working on obtaining an exam table for the Image of God Crisis 
Pregnancy Center in Madison Heights, MI. 
Don is also the Degree Master for the first degree team and chairs the 
Millionaire’s parties. 
   Don joined St. John Neumann Assembly in 1984 and has held the 
office of Comptroller, Captain and Navigator.  He currently holds the 
office of Trustee. 
   Congratulations Don on being chosen Knight of the Month for the 
month of December by your Brother Knights. 

 
CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 

            
 
   “Moms and Dads,” Good Boys and Girls, mark your calendar.  Our 
Christmas Party will be Sunday, December 16, 2018, at 2:00 pm.  
There will be hotdogs, popcorn, entertainment, pinatas, and a visit from 
Santa Claus with a surprise.  Hope to see you there!!!  Also, if you can 
help setup, we need you.  It would be appreciated if you could be there 
by 12:30 pm. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Warren and Paulette Sawden and Santa’s Elves 
 
P.S.  We will also be collecting clean used coats for our Coat Drive.  It  
         can be your way of making someone’s Christmas a little warmer. 
                                                  
                       

                                  
 
 
             
 
  
 

GRAND KNIGHT – A FEW WORDS FROM SCOTT 
CONTINUED . . . 
 

• 2019 Car Show & Swap Meet (2) Need Chairman & Co-
Chair – We are in need of someone to take over this event  
for June 2019.  This can be developed into a multi-event if 
desired as many of you have had ideas to add items of 
interest for more attraction.  Please see Scott if you are 
interested. 

o OPEN 
o OPEN 

   As a reminder, please visit some of the following websites for 
Catholic related content:  http://www.newadvent.org/ 
http://www.aod.org         http://vatican.com/ 
 
Viva Jesus! 
 
Scott Morgan 
Grand Knight 
(586) 201-5738 - Cell 
gk2950@mikofc.org 
 

 
CHRISTMAS POSTER CONTEST 
 
   We are pleased to announce our annual K of C Christmas Poster 
Contest for children in grades Kindergarten through Third Grade.  This 
is to promote the true spirit of Christmas in our children. 
   The posters should be a minimum of 11 x 14 inches.  They need to 
be original and display the true spirit of Christmas:  Christ!  Please 
submit the posters to the St. Lawrence Parish office and make sure 
your name, grade and phone number are on the back.  Posters need to 
be submitted no later than Noon on Tuesday, December 11, 2018.  
There will be one winner from each grade and the winning posters will 
be displayed on the Church slideshow before Mass.  Winners will also 
receive a special prize! 
   Please bring out your artistic skills and colorful Christmas Spirit! 
   Please email Joe Lograsso (lograsso@comcast.net) for any 
questions. 
 
Joe Lograsso   
 
BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 
 
   We would like to wish all those people who are celebrating birthdays 
and/or anniversaries during the month of December a Happy Birthday 
or a Happy Anniversary. 
 
  
                         



 

GOOGLE CALENDAR – COMING SOON . . . FOR KofC 
#2950 
 
   We have begun to populate our events and meeting schedules in a 
Google Calendar that will soon be shared with membership that 
currently has an email address on file with us.  The reason we are 
doing this is for ease of seeing what is happening in real time as 
things get added to the calendar.  In addition, with our meeting 
schedules being uploaded, we are able to send a reminder to those 
with email when the next council meeting will occur.  This will be a 
benefit for our newer members!  I will be working with Warren Sawdon 
and Linda Nardecchia on this.  If you have an email address and 
would like to be added, please forward a note to Warren and Linda.  .  
 
UPDATE 12-2-18! 
 
   With Warren’s help, I have uploaded all of the email addresses that 
we have on file into our Google calendar.  I know I have been blasting 
away many events to your inbox.  We added about 200 email 
addressed to these meeting and event invites. 
   Let us know of any issues or email Warren and Linda if you would 
like to be added to our email list!  Look if your email for an invite from 
Google Calendars for access. 
   Thank you for your patience while we roll this out! 
 
warren@wsawdon.com 
lindanardecchia@gmail.com 
 
Thanks! 
 
Scott 

                      
 

TO SUPPORT THE SEMINARIANS 

 

Send back your tickets, check and stubs to: 
 
8056 Ogden 
Sterling Heights, MI 48114 
 
 
 
Name__________________________________________________ 
 
OR 
 
In Memory of_____________________________________________ 
 

 
Any questions call:   (586) 254-3495 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS “BENEFITS NEWS” 
 

“UPDA TE YOUR BENEFICIARIES” 
 

   Sometimes it is easy to overlook the simplest of things. 
   Take, for example, the beneficiaries on your life insurance policies.  If 
your policy was applied for an issued several years ago, it may very 
well be that the person you originally selected as the beneficiary is no 
longer the person you would want to receive the policy proceeds.  If 
you bought the policy when you were single, for example, you may 
have named your parents as beneficiaries.  If you have since married, 
your policies should be updated to reflect your spouse as beneficiary.  
Maybe you’ve had children since, who are not named on the policies. 
   Most people list a primary beneficiary, who is specifically designated 
as the first in priority to receive policy proceeds.  We also encourage 
the naming of a contingent beneficiary, an alternate person designated 
to receive policy proceeds, usually in the event that the original 
beneficiary pre-deceases the insured. 
   I routinely call all of my policyholders for annual review appointments, 
usually near the anniversary date of your p9olicy – that is, the date it 
was originally issued.  One of the matters that I’ll discuss during this 
review is the status of your beneficiary designations.  If they need 
updating, and they often do, I can complete the paperwork during that 
appointment. 
   I look forward to meeting with each of you to discuss your family’s 
needs. 
 

 “Receive a complete Family Needs Analysis at my expense. 
 

Ask about our GUARANTEED LIFE INSURANCE, ANNUITIES, 
LONG-TERM CARE & DISABILITY INSURANCE 

 
In Christ, 
 
Don M. Wesley, FICF, LACP    
General Agent 
Knights of Columbus Supreme Council Insurance 
2 Crocker Blvd, Suite 301, Mt. Clemens, MI 48043 
Office:  888-DWesley (888-393-7539) 
Fax:  586-591-6500 
E-mail:  Don.Wesley@KofC.org 

 

            
         All articles for the KnightLife should be sent to my new email 
address which is – lindanardecchia@gmail.com.   
Scott Morgan will now be using the following email address: 
gk2950@mikofc.org instead of Steve Salter.  Joe Lograsso will be 
using the following email address:  pd2950@mikofc.org 
 

MANAGE A BLOOD DRIVE 
 
   Is there anyone in the Council who has a child or grandchild who is in 
the 12grade who would be willing to manage a scholarship blood drive 
at the hall?  The Red Cross supplies a potential donor list to the 
student.  It is their job to recruit friends, family, and call the list.  The 
student will be entered into a contest to win a scholarship.  Managing 
the blood drive also looks good on a college resume. 
 
Gary Lusk 
(586) 201-4323 
 
 



‘LTC 

  

 

SEMINARIAN FUND 
 
Dear Fellow Brother Knights and Families: 
   WOW!  38th year of our much needed Seminarian Fund.  The 
campaign is starting once again.  Last year’s was our best ever, 
raising well over $20,000.00 to help nearly 40 Seminarians with some 
of their expenses.  This assists them in devoting their live to serve 
God and their fellow man.  Because of generous people like you, the 
St. Lawrence Council and the St. Lawrence Parish are very well 
known throughout the State and Nation for our outstanding effort.  
The many “Thank You:” cards that I receive are truly touching to know 
how appreciative these fine young men are.  We support Seminarians 
at both Sacred Heart Seminary in Detroit and S.S. Cyril & Methodious 
Seminary in Orchard Lake. 
   We are keeping our fund raising the same, the raffle, the $100 Club 
and the new Halloween Party BOOOO Bash. 
   Enclosed you will find two packs of tickets for the raffle.  The price is 
$5.00 per ticket or 3 tickets for $10.00.  The raffle prizes are: 

• 1st Prize – Snow blower or $500.00 gift card to Weingartz 
• 2nd Prize - $200.00 
• 3rd Prize - $100.00 

We will be pulling our lucky tickets at our Annual Children’s Christmas 
Party on December 16, 2018.  You need not be present to win. 
   The $100 Club is where an individual donates $100.00 to the 
Seminarian Fund and your name or if you wish a name in memory of 
will be published on a banner displayed at our BOOOO Bash along 
with it being published in the church paper and the KnightLife.  The 
$100 Club is an integral part of our fundraising effort.  Please 
consider participating. 
   The 2nd annual BOOO Bash will be held at our beautiful hall on 
October 19, 2018.  We will be dancing to the music of Mainstream 
Drive, with food, drinks and don’t forget a lot of fun!  The party will 
once again be something you won’t want to miss! 
   Thank you in advance for supporting our Seminarians by 
participating in one or all of our fundraising efforts. 
 
Dale Niedzwiecki 
Vocations Chairman 
 
P.S.  Please return you check, ticket stubs and unsold tickets to 8056 
Ogden, Sterling Heights, MI 48314 ASAP.  The drawing will be held 
on December 16, 2018 at the Children’s Christmas Party. 
 

                      
 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

January 11, 2019 
7:00 – 10:30 pm 

 
Trivia Night with Brats, Wings, Beer and Fries 

 
Benefiting 

The MI Drive Fund 

EXAMINATION TABLE FUNDRAISER UPDATE! 
100% FUNDED 

                                           
   I am pleased to announce that with donations from St. Lawrence 
Parish and the funds received from our November monthly breakfast 
we were able to purchase this examination table for the Image of God 
Center! 
   The new examination table will aid them with continuing their mission 
to offer support to anyone who is about to become a parent, but is 
facing challenges.  It will be used in conjunction with the new 
ultrasound machine that St. Lawrence Parish and the KofC council 
funded and dedicated in October. 
   I have approved the down payment and we expect to take delivery 
hopefully before the end of the year!  I will advise once it is delivered to 
the center . . . 
   Thank you for your continued support! 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
Scott 

                                               
 
FAMILY OF THE MONTH 
 
   For the Month of December we are honoring Brother Chris Gill and 
his wife, Sharon as Family of the Month.  They have lived on Allegheny 
in Sterling Heights for 20 years. They have been married for 37 years 
and have two children – Kelly who is 25 and Kevin who is 26. 
   Chris and his family are members of St. Lawrence Parish. They are 
members of Little Flock, Members of St. Lawrence Pro-Life:  
“Profoundly Pro Life;” and involved in St. Lawrence Bible studies.  
Sharon oversees “Guadalupe Students For Life” – monthly ProLife 
class for five eighth graders at St. Lawrence School. 
   Sharon is retired.  Chris retired December 2017 as an Unemployment 
Analyst at the State of Michigan after 43 years. 
   He joined Gabriel Richard Council in 1990 and transferred to St. 
Lawrence Council in 2001.  Chris is the Pro-Life Chairman with help 
from Sharon. 
   In their spare time they enjoy being with family and friends. 
   Congratulations Chris and Sharon for being chosen Family of the 
Month for December by your brother Knights. 
 
 

 



 



 




